
 

 

Long Island Health Collaborative 
Attendance & Meeting Summary: June 17, 2020 | 9:30 - 11:30am 

 
 

Welcome & Introductions Janine Logan, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative, 

welcomes collaborative members to the June Long Island Collaborative Meeting. The 

meeting is held virtually on Adobe Connect. Attendees introduce themselves by typing 

their names and organizations in the chat box. 

 

Thank You Healthcare Workers and  

Essential Workers 

 

The meeting begins with Janine Logan extending a thank you to all frontline and 

essential workers for their extreme sacrifices, hard work, and dedication to our 

community during the COVID-19 pandemic. There are no words to express our gratitude 

for these selfless individuals.  

Updates 

 Status of the PHIP grant 

 Interactive Data Tutorial 

 Healthcare Reopening Campaign 

Janine Logan reports on the status of the PHIP grant. Currently, the Population Health 

Improvement is included in the state budget for a one-year extension, but the LIHC has 

created a sustainability plan in case the budget does not pass. Funds from the State 

Department of Health are currently tied-up due to the COVID-19 pandemic. 

On July 16, from 1:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m., DataGen Principal Healthcare Informatics 

Analyst, Melissa Bauer, will host an interactive data tutorial on Adobe Connect. The 

tutorial will focus on managing the most recent SPARCS data, how to maneuver pivot 

tables, and how to pull relevant data. All LIHC members are invited to attend. More 

information and registration coming soon.  
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On May 26th, the Suburban Hospital Alliance of New York State unveiled a healthcare 

reopening campaign, Responsive, Resilient, Ready. The campaign is meant to boost 

the public’s confidence in their local hospital’s ability to care for them and their family 

members in a safe and secure manner.  

SHANYS’ Responsive, Resilient, Ready social media-based campaign is designed to 

work in concert with each hospital’s particular reopening messaging.  The messaging 

connects to the SHANYS reopening page, which hyperlinks to each hospital’s COVID-

19 page.  There, the public can read about the specific safety measures and infection 

control protocols each hospital has in place to keep all patients safe during their inpatient 

or outpatient visit. 

You can view the posts and the video here.   

Featured Presentation: Member Spotlights 

Rosemarie Mccarthy, Executive Director, 

Harmony Café, Info@harmonycafeli.org  

Mohini Mishra, Managing Director, Housing & 

NORCS, Selfhelp Community Services, Inc., 

Mmishra@selfhelp.net  

Cristina Oliveri, Director of Quality and 

Compliance, Long Island Select Healthcare, Inc., 

Cristina.oliveri@lishcare.org  

LIHC members, and organizations around the globe, have had to adapt their workflow 

and services to continue to meet their populations’ needs during the COVID-19 

pandemic.  

For this meeting’s featured presentation, seven member organizations of the LIHC were 

given the opportunity to discuss their programs adaptations, challenges and successes 

over the past few months. Each organization was faced with a different set of challenges, 

and shared their unique perspective on how they overcame them.  

To learn more about each organization, please follow the links provided below. To hear 

each member’s presentation, please follow the link for the LIHC June Meeting’s 

recording.  

http://suburbanhospitalalliance.org/news/responsive_resilient_ready/
http://suburbanhospitalalliance.org/news/responsive_resilient_ready/campaign/
mailto:Info@harmonycafeli.org
mailto:Mmishra@selfhelp.net
mailto:Cristina.oliveri@lishcare.org
https://hanys.adobeconnect.com/ppdhaeg7ejy7/
https://hanys.adobeconnect.com/ppdhaeg7ejy7/
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Melissa Passarelli, Director of Programs, Docs 

for Tots, Help Me Grow – Long Island, 

Melissa@docsfortots.org  

Valerie Lewis, Administrator of Outreach 

Services, Suffolk Cooperative Library System, 

Valerie@suffolknet.org  

Vicki Perks, Community Relations and 

Marketing Specialist, Options for Community 

Living, Inc., Vperks@optionscl.org   

Meredith Feinberg, Chief Administrative Officer, 

Stony Brook Cancer Center, 

Meredith.feinberg@stonybrookmedicine.edu  

Harmony Café  

SelfHelp 

Long Island Select Healthcare 

Help Me Grow – Long Island 

Suffolk Cooperative Library System 

Options for Community Living 

Stony Brook Cancer Center  

Adjournment The 2020 Collaborative meeting dates are: 

1. Thursday, September 17 

2. Wednesday, December 9 

 

The remaining 2020 meetings will take place virtually via Adobe Connect unless 

otherwise noted. 

As always, we are incredibly thankful for all our members do to drive LIHC initiatives. 

We look forward to seeing you all in September!   

mailto:Melissa@docsfortots.org
mailto:Valerie@suffolknet.org
mailto:Vperks@optionscl.org
mailto:Meredith.feinberg@stonybrookmedicine.edu
https://www.harmonycafeli.org/
https://www.selfhelp.net/
https://www.lishcare.org/
https://helpmegrowny.org/
https://portal.suffolklibrarysystem.org/
http://optionscl.org/
https://cancer.stonybrookmedicine.edu/
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Also, please remember to send your event flyers and trainings to PHIP Population 

Health Coordinator, Cat Beeman (cbeeman@nshc.org). 

 

mailto:cbeeman@nshc.org

